
 
  
 
 
 

 

Memorandum 

Date: September 23, 2020 
 
To: Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
From: Thomas B. Modica, City Manager 
 
Subject: City Nominee: South Coast AQMD Governing Board Selection Process 
 
As discussed in a memorandum dated September 3, 2020, the South Coast Air Quality 
Management District (SCAQMD) anticipates a vacancy on the Governing Board for the 
Western Region of the Cities of Los Angeles County seat, which represents the City of 
Long Beach (City) and 50 other cities in the region.   
 
Delegates representing the cities in each region elect their Governing Board member 
through the City Selection Committee.  State law determines the process, which requires 
a candidate to receive both a majority of the vote of the cities, as well as a majority of the 
population of the cities in the region.  The mayor of each city, or their delegate, casts their 
vote for their preferred candidate.   
 
The September 3rd memorandum provided information about the City’s internal process 
for being considered as the Long Beach nominee for the SCAQMD Governing Board 
selection process.  Following a one-week submission period, Councilmember Rex 
Richardson was the only Councilmember to express interest and, accordingly, is the 
City’s nominee.   
 
Now that the City’s nominee has been identified, staff will work with Councilmember 
Richardson to garner regional support for his selection to the SCAQMD Governing Board.  
Having a Long Beach member on this Board would be greatly beneficial to ensure the 
City’s priorities regarding environmental equity, sustainability, and air quality are 
represented in the SCAQMD decision-making process. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Tyler Bonanno-Curley, Manager of Government 
Affairs, at (562) 570-5715. 
 
CC: CHARLES PARKIN, CITY ATTORNEY 
 DOUGLAS P. HAUBERT, CITY PROSECUTOR 
 LAURA L. DOUD, CITY AUDITOR 
 LINDA F. TATUM, ASSISTANT CITY MANAGER 
 KEVIN JACKSON, DEPUTY CITY MANAGER 
 TERESA CHANDLER, DEPUTY CITY MANAGER 

REBECCA G. GARNER, ADMINISTRATIVE DEPUTY CITY MANAGER 
MONIQUE DE LA GARZA, CITY CLERK  
DEPARTMENT HEADS 

 

http://longbeach.gov/globalassets/city-manager/media-library/documents/memos-to-the-mayor-tabbed-file-list-folders/2020/september-3--2020---south-coast-air-quality-management-district-governing-board-elections

